Lynnfield Recreation Commission 

Meeting Minutes

 Wednesday September 13, 2017

Rich Sjoberg, Bob Relihan, Michael Cuddy, Terri Farrell, Patrick Mazzola, Frank Morelli, Joe Maney

  & Julie Mallett  

1. 7:04 pm the meeting was called to order by Rich Sjoberg

2.
Signatures were obtained for invoices

3.
Rich made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 1, 2017 meeting. Mike seconded the motion and all agreed.

4. Joe gave an update on the field permit process.  The Committee discussed procedures on reviewing, how to communicate if packet is not complete and what the definition of an occurance is when a group is in violation of their permit.  Joe & Julie will provide a monthly list of permits requested and issued at each meeting.

The committee discussed better signage on the fields regarding dog & drinks.  We would like to put a simple sign at each opening into a field.  It was discussed that a reminder should be sent out to youth leagues form Rec and HS leagues from the AD regarding turf policies.

5. The following updates were given regarding programs/events by Julie.  The early release trips are sold out with a waitlist of approximately 25 kids each.  We would be open to adding another bus for the trips but unfortunately we do not have to staff available.  The Friday night trips are filling up as well as the track program.  We are preparing for our ski program as well as open gym nights.  The board discussed other possible new programs and Julie will look into them.  Julie is also putting together a Lynnfield Rec team to walk in the Best Buddies walk at Marketstreet on Oct 1st.
6.
Julie handed out a financial packet with contained charts for summer participation 2016 vs 2017, Summer Program Rev vs Expense, Annual Programs Revenue vs Expense, Field Fee breakdown and YTD munis report.  The committee discussed our cost for some programs and will look to adjust cost and or program.  The committee discussed seeking a bus driver to drive for the Rec as most of our costs are going to transportation.  Julie will provide these charts at each meeting going forward.  We also discussed putting a policy in place for hardship cases.  Julie will distribute to each member North Readings policy for review and discussion at our next meeting.
7. Follow up reports: Julie was able to design the new recreation website.  She also created a link to the HS sports schedule.  The historical Society is looking into a gazebo for the town common.  We are waiting for an update on that before we pursue fixing the stage.  Starting a media program is still on hold as Eric is too busy at this time to oversee.  Matt was unable to attend so we do not have an update on the Rec Center.  Mike is going to set up a meeting for the Friends of Lynnfield Rec.  Once a date and time is established Julie will contact the others.
8. Rich asked if anyone was interested in joining the Senior Citizens Advisory Board.  It was decided Rich and Julie will attend the meetings.

9. Rob Look from the Finance committee attended.  He introduced himself as the Rec liaison.  He would like to work together in identifying upcoming long term costs for field replacements in relation to the field fees that are being taken in.  Everyone is looking forward to working together.

9. Rich made a motion to adjourn at 9:31.  Frank second and they all agreed.

